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General Updates
• 52 work Orders complete

• The LED signs have been received and delivered to each 
of the schools in preparation of installation.  Shout out 
to Taylor Borough for their assist getting our skid steer 
from Taylor to Moosic for the delivery of the East 
Elementary sign

• New turf has been installed in the FieldHouse

• The fields for the track and field events have been laid 
out, we are ready to host our first event in 4 years

• Preventative maintenance is complete on the Kubota 
2650

• The new library project should be completed by the first 
week in April
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Courtyard tree removed
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Rubber mats removed and new turf 
installed in the Fieldhouse
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• Maintenance A Techs – Dave Arneil

• Maintenance B Techs – Mohamed Ganim, 
John Koytek, Joseph Gnall

• Maintenance C Techs (1st shift) – Rohni
Ganim, Mykayliah Hevener

• Evening Supervisor – Kayla Pacuilli
• Maintenance C Techs (2nd shift) – Danielle 

Paff, Donna Yatsko, Helen Helbing, Terri
Jones, Ron Ochwat, Helene Czerw, Michelle 
Lokuta, Donald Sparacino, Jennifer Kempf, 
Jaliza Chaplin, Miranda Wachilla, Amanda 
Bair, Hollie Roscioli, Evan Kniolek, Thomas 
Fontaine, Liz Mercado, Gerard McGrath

Staffing
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Scheduled Projects

• April – 23 Riverside Varsity, JV, JH Baseball fields 
to be lined

• 4 Track and Field home meets to be lined 
• Preventative maintenance on the Deere 

skidsteer
• Assemble bookcases for the new Library build-

out
• HVAC filter change districtwide
• Completion of the new Crosswalk on Main Street
• Liming and aerating of the football field, and get 

proposal for top-coating
• Have Beach Lake Sprinkler install spriklers in the 

new library
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Employee Recognition

• This month, I would like to recognize Dave 
Arneil.  In a time of transition, Dave has 
stepped up and covered for the loss of one of 
our Maintenance A employees.  He has put in 
extra time during the week and on weekends 
assuring the District meets it’s requirement 
to host athletic events and has taken on the 
responsibility of communicating effectively 
with me, making sure the all of the District’s 
maintenance needs are met in a timely 
fashion. Dave is a true asset to the District 
and Metz EVS. 



Brian West
Director of Facilities

(570)650-7403
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